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Health Department of Northwest Michigan Announces Health Officer Retirement and New Health 
Officer Appointment 

 
CHARLEVOIX, Mich. – Deputy Health Officer Lisa Peacock will assume the role of Health Officer at the 
Health Department of Northwest Michigan on Wednesday, February 1st. Peacock replaces outgoing Health 
Officer Linda Yaroch, who has served the Health Department of Northwest Michigan and the residents of 
Antrim, Charlevoix, Emmet and Otsego counties for 40 years. The Health Department’s Board of Health 
approved Peacock’s hire in a unanimous vote on November 1st, 2016.  

Yaroch, who began her career at the Health Department of Northwest Michigan as a nurse, was responsible for 
numerous public health successes throughout her tenure. These achievements include the launch of a Women, 
Infants, and Children nutrition program that serves over 3,000 residents annually and stimulates the local 
economy, an integrated and wrap-around care model for Health Department patients, and the creation of Dental 
Clinics North which now serves over 20,000 residents annually throughout Northern Michigan. Most recently, 
Yaroch’s work resulted in the formation of the Northern Michigan Public Health Alliance, a partnership 
between area health departments. Yaroch was also instrumental in establishing a Community Health Innovation 
Region stretching across a 10 county region that aims to improve health care delivery while reducing costs.  

Peacock, a nurse practitioner, will continue to serve as the Health Officer at the Benzie-Leelanau District Health 
Department – further enhancing Northern Michigan’s award winning public health cross-jurisdictional sharing 
capabilities. Peacock earned undergraduate and graduate degrees in nursing from Grand Valley State 
University. Additionally, she is a Master of Public Health candidate at Michigan State University. As a nurse 
practitioner, Peacock has provided clinical services in Northern Michigan for over 20 years.  

Filling Peacock’s Deputy Health Officer position will be Erika Van Dam, also effective February 1st. Van Dam 
is currently the Director of Community Health Services, where she has led adolescent health, behavioral health 
and community health programs. Van Dam, who began with the Health Department of Northwest Michigan in 
2007, earned a Master of Public Health degree from The George Washington University. 

The Health Department of Northwest Michigan is mandated by the Michigan Public Health Code to promote 
wellness, prevent disease, provide quality healthcare, address health problems of vulnerable populations and 
protect the environment for the residents and visitors of Antrim, Charlevoix, Emmet and Otsego counties. 
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